
Project Open for  
Public Comment

This notice serves to make the public aware of the project and solicit 
comments pursuant to Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation 
Act and the National Environmental Policy Act.  The comment period 
is open for 30 days from the date on this announcement.  To provide 
comments or learn more information about this project, please contact 
moparks@dnr.mo.gov. 

The Land and Water Conservation Fund (LWCF) Act of 1965 
authorizes a program of federal matching grants, known as the Land 
and Water Conservation Fund, to help states support projects that 
develop outdoor recreation facilities to serve the public. The program is 
sponsored by the U.S. Department of the Interior, National Park 
Service (NPS), and in Missouri, is administered through the 
Department of Natural Resources' Division of State Parks Grants 
Management Section (GMS).


	Project description: Confederate Memorial State Historic Site will apply for a grant from the Land and Water Conservation Fund through the National Park Service for a total joint project cost of $805,000, $402,500 federal share and $402,500 state share. The park plans to replace the aging and outdated playground at 211 W. First St., located in Lafayette County, MO.       
	Date of Notice: April 16, 2021
	Park or Historic Site: Confederate Memorial State Historic Site Playground 


